
 

Week 11                                      Friday 29th November     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harrison Gannon, Benjamin Matthews, Amelia Bollard-

Wilkes, Molly Taylor, Evie Whitehead, Lillie Smethurst, 

Megan Williams, Remy Hinchliffe-Frost and Noah Hill. 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 2nd December Music lessons – ukulele, brass 

 

Tuesday 3rd December Class 4 Ukulele lessons 

GUITAR LESSONS 

After School Activities – Choir and Rugby for 

years 1, 2 and 3 

 

Wednesday 4th December Music lessons – Keyboards and Woodwind 

Mini-stars event for selected year 1 and year 

2 children 

After School Activities – Rugby for year 4, 5 

and 6  

 

Thursday 5th December Music lessons – String  

RNLI visit to school 

After School Activities – Drumming 

 

Friday 6th December Non-uniform day  

Dress Rehearsal 

Santa Dash (selected class 5 children) 

Christingle making in Church (selected 

children) 

Wreath Making at 6.15pm (tickets only) 



 

 

 

 

 

This week’s winner is class 3 with 97.19%. Well done 
 

Class 1 -          92.14% 

Class 2 -          87.04% 

Class 4 -          93.82% 

Class 5 -          95.59% 

The overall attendance for the school this week is 93.2 %      

 

 

Up and Coming Events (FROST) 

Wreath making workshop on Friday 6th December for adults and children 

Non-Uniform on Friday 6th December in return for raffle hamper prizes 

Cake and Carols on Monday 16th December. 

Further information will be sent out shortly. 

 

 

Unwanted Toys 

If you are having a clear out of toys before Christmas, please bring them into school so 

that they can be passed onto Mrs Clegg for the toy sale which is taking place during 

the Christmas Tree Festival on Saturday December 7th.  The toys must be complete and 

in a good, clean condition. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Calling all Sport enthusiasts 

Rochdale Netball Juniors are looking for players to join their ranks. The club meets on a 

Tuesday at Kingsway High School from 6.00pm until 7.00pm. Session cost £3.50 and is for 

girls in years 4, 5 and 6. All you have to do is turn up! 

One of our pupils already attends and it may have to close if there is not any further 

uptake, which would be a shame. 

 

Well Done, Ben Hadfield 

Ben completed a sponsored run around Hollingworth Lake for Children In Need. He was 

supported by fellow members of his triathlon club, including Oliver Thewlis. Ben was 

able to raise over £500. Well done, Ben – we are all proud of you. 

 

From the Office 

 

Christmas Dinner  

Christmas Dinner is on Friday 13th December. If your child doesn’t normally have a 

school dinner and wishes to have Christmas Dinner, it must be ordered via the Wisepay 

website by midnight on Sunday 8th December. Orders for Christmas dinner cannot be 

made after this date.  

Christmas Concert Tickets 

Please place orders for Christmas concert tickets via the school office, using the order 

form that was handed out. 

Pantomime at Oldham Coliseum 

Please go to the Wisepay website to fill in the consent for this trip. We cannot take 

children without parental consent as we don’t return to school until approx. 5.00pm. 

 

Christmas Cards 

From Monday, the Christmas post-box will be in school. If your child wishes to post their 

Christmas cards in the post-box, please put the relevant class on the envelope and 

surname initial (if known), thank you. 

 

 

 

 


